
Holy Name Catholic Parish   DIOCESE OF BROKEN BAY 

35 Billyard Avenue Wahroonga 2076         Web l   www.holynamewahroonga.com.au 

3rd July - 14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Dear Parishioners,    
 

Today marks the 14th Sunday of Ordinary Time.  While still with us in person, Jesus sends out 72 of his earliest disciples to 
announce his Good News of peace, salvation and reconciliation. Jesus calls all nations and cultures into his Kingdom of divine 
love. The Good News is for all people. 
  

NAIDOC Week provides an opportunity for all Australians to join in celebrating the culture and aspirations and hopes of 
Indigenous and Torres Strait Islanders. This year we are all invited to a genuine commitment to Get Up! Stand Up! Show 
Up! and support institutional and structural reforms in race relations in Australia.  Getting Up, Standing Up, and Showing Up can 
take many forms. We need to move beyond just acknowledgement, good intentions, empty words and promises, and hollow 
commitments.  
 

This weekend the 2nd-3rd July, from 10am to 3pm each day, there will be a drive-through appeal at Our Lady of the Rosary 
Cathedral, Yardley Avenue, Waitara to support the St Vincent de Paul mission In the Hornsby region. Clothing, blankets, 
nonperishable food items and money would all be welcome. We continue our St Vincent de Paul Winter Appeal this weekend. 
Donation envelopes are available in the Church.  Please remember all those people who are homeless, cold and hungry and 
give generously if you are able.  
 

On Thursday evening, it was good for Fr Sam and I to join with some of the men from HNW and other parishes on the North 
Shore who have been part of the Men Alive movement. This is something we hope to have in our Parish when we can organise 
a suitable time. 
 

Fr Sam and I continue to provide Mass regularly for the residents of Southern Cross Care at Turramurra. This Saturday, we met 
with the SAN Eucharistic Ministers to the Sick. I am pleased we will soon be able to take Holy Communion to those in the SAN 
and look forward to working with our team. Thank you to all who minister to the sick and isolated in our Parish, especially at a 
time when many have felt cut off from support.  
 

At the close of another Financial Year, I thank you for your financial support of the Parish. It is most appreciated and I do not 
take it for granted. I thank individual donors who come forward from time to time to contribute most generously.  
 

The new financial year Planned Giving Envelopes are at the back of the Church for collection.  Please consider contributing to 
our Planned Giving Program either by way of envelopes, monthly credit card deductions or bank transfer to assist in the upkeep 
of our Parish resources and mission. If you wish, phone Jackie (Parish Secretary) on 9489 3221. 
 

I thank you also for your support of Pastoral Care: Broken Bay (PWBB, formerly CWF). This financial year we exceeded our 
quota of $36.090 by $244!! Again, thank you on behalf of the charitable works PWBB supports. 
 

On 3 July 2022, we join with many Parishes across the world in taking up the annual Peter’s Pence Collection. This Collection 
provides for the charitable works of mercy identified by His Holiness, Pope Francis.  Funds assist projects including emergency 
help to those in need due to natural disasters, communities impacted by COVID, war, oppression and disease. Thank you for 
your generosity.  Donation envelopes are available in the Church foyer. 
   

The children receiving the Sacrament of First Holy Communion at the end of July have now completed their preparation and 
we look forward to their celebration of First Holy Communion on the 30th and 31st July.  Once again,  I thank the children, their 
parents and families, and the group leaders for their participation in the program.  Thanks to Mrs Sally Oong, Sacramental Co-
Ordinator, for her organisation of the groups and the program. It has been wonderful to have these children and their families 
join us for the Vigil Mass and a Sausage sizzle each Saturday evening. Special thanks to Ken Laing, Jane Georgiades & family and 
all helpers.   
 

We are delighted to welcome Ann Milling as Holy Name representative on KCEA (Ku-ring-gai Christian Education Association). 
Ann brings a wealth of experience in the field of education and is looking forward to being part of this wonderful ecumenical 
initiative. Holy Name is very appreciative of Ann’s generosity in representing us.  
 

I wish the children, teachers and families of the parish,  a safe and enjoyable break for the school holidays. We look forward to 
having the students from St Edmund’s and Prouille participate more often at weekday Masses after the holidays.   
 

With my prayers and good wishes for all the Parishioners of Holy Name,       Fr Paul 

 

“Peace to this house” 



Parish Masses This Week 

Monday 
 

4 July No Mass   Weekday, Ordinary Time 14 

Tuesday 
 

5 July Mass 9.15am  Weekday, Ordinary Time 14 

Wednesday 
 

6 July Mass 
 

9.15am  Weekday, Ordinary Time 14 

Thursday 7 July Mass 
 

9.15am  Weekday, Ordinary Time 14 

Friday 
 

8 July Mass 9.15am  Weekday, Ordinary Time 14 

Saturday 
 

9 July Mass 5.00pm  Weekday, Ordinary Time 14 

Sunday 
 

10 July Mass 8.00am 9.30am 5.30pm 
 

15TH SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME 

 Please Remember in your Prayers 

RECENTLY DECEASED:    
Halina Brzozowski (mother of Joanna, died 18th June, aged 83), John Fisher (husband of Yvonne, died 13 June aged 82), Jason 
Booker (nephew of Trish and Tony Maiolo, died 5 June aged 50), Annis Zouki (brother in law of John Kassis, died 29 May aged 
93), Marion Ardill Pyne (Deacon Kevin Hale’s mother), Rosemary Cunningham (mother of DBB Seminarian Paul). 

ANNIVERSARIES:  
Margaret Woodlands (1st anniversary on 6th July, wife of Brian, mother of Joanne, Elizabeth and Kristin), Daniel McGarry (son 

of Brian, 12th anniversary on 2 July), Vincent McGarry (father of Brian, 17th anniversary on 3rd July), Br. Michael Stanley 
Madden cfc (Chris Madden’s brother 1st anniversary 2 July),  Ramon Moraza (brother of Rose Planas, 6th anniversary on 4 
July), Kevin Francis Lynch (cousin of Jennifer Gregory, 6th anniversary on 5 July), Paul Pribila (4th anniversary on 26 June 
beloved husband and father), James (Jim) Miller (Jackie’s Dad - 12th anniversary on 30 June),  Frank Machado (father of Tony, 
anniversary on 25 June),  Thomas Allan Wah (father of Noreen Pang, 21 June), Felicity Gallagher (51st anniversary on 20 June), 
Joe Tulinsky (brother in law of Cyril Littrich, 3rd anniversary 17 June), Kevin Madden (brother of Chris, 3rd anniversary 14 June), 
Fr Kevin Liam Condon OP (1st anniversary 14 June),  Joan Crawford (aunt of Jenny Southam, 4th anniversary on 15 June), 
Richard Doran (husband of Frankie, 11th anniversary on 16 June). 

FOR THE SICK:    
Lasserre Gomes (father of Linette Sardinha), Conor and Leila McCreton, Mike Tighe, Tina Northcott, Rosalie Bertaglia (friend of 
Megan Khannah), Dympna Hayes (sister of Maureen Kippax), Kathryn Gilmore, Margaret Ryan (sister of Reg Gibbons and wife 
of Con), Cyril Littrich, Pam Gallagher, Margaret MacMillan, Leon D’Apice, Geoff Deacon (brother-in-law of Irene King), Max 
Arnett, Greg McNally, John Clark, Sinead Joyce (friend of Dot & Mike Tighe), Kathleen Le Gras (Sister of Brian McGarry), Emma 
Vassallo (Granddaughter of Will Hayward), Peter Higgins (son of Norma), Dawn Phillips (Lynne Attard’s Mum), Alyssa Kent, Ted 
Hook (Antonina’s husband), Gerard Vince (brother of Cecilia Kean), Kevin Brown (brother-in-law of Halina and David Brett in 
England), Joe Pulis, Patricia McGrath, Edda Fragiacomo, Maurice Aliprandi (father of Erica Bayldon), Margaret Anderson (sister-
in-law of Frank and Jo Waldron), Anne Carney, Walter Sutcliffe, Isla Fisher, Norma Higgins, Davin and Sharon Ho, Leanne 
(Sharon’s sister), David Waldron (son of Jo and Frank), Chris Le Gras, Judith Hodson, Susie Dunning (sister of Leila McCreton), 
Gloria Boswell, John McGarry, Freya Carney, Fr Michael Fallon msc (friend of Patrick Kirkwood), Hildegard McLaughlin, Doris 
Buzinskas, Christopher Anderson, Jim Clayton (Fran’s father-in-law), Madeleine Ryan, Gabrielle Flood, Grant Jepson, Noeline 
Mannix, Madeleine Reicher (granddaughter of Patricia Cox), Thomas Nash, Ross Truda, Frances Hall, Anne Sutcliffe (Walter’s 
wife), Lillian Whitty, Mary Gibbs, Chad Walkaden, Noelene Burke, Martin McCreton (brother and brother in law of Conor and 
Leila McCreton), Margaret Hayes, Reginald Broderick, Michael Walsh, Caoimhe Browne, Murray Howe, George Dunne. 

The St Vincent de Paul Society Winter Appeal at Holy Name.  With a cold winter already 
well under way and in the shadow of the hardships brought on many by Covid-19 and a 
slowing economy, the continued commitment of this Parish to helping those in need is 
greatly appreciated. 

If you are able to donate, special  envelopes will be in the pews from the Saturday Evening Mass on the 25th June. Please 
either fill out the details on the envelope and place in the collection plate during Mass; return the envelope and donation by 
post; donate on line at www.vinnies.org.au or by phone at 13 18 12.     

Congratulations 
to the Kay Family 

 

Georgia Mairead 
will be baptised this Sunday, 3rd July. 

Children’s Liturgy 
 I am grateful to two further volunteers who have come 

forward for this ministry. Other volunteers are welcome. 
Parents of young children, please note we plan to begin 
Children’s Liturgy again after these school holidays. Fr Paul 

http://www.vinnies.org.au


What does the Word of God say to us today –  
14th Sunday in Ordinary Time Year C? 

The First Reading (Isaiah 66:10-14) is part of a poem written after the return from the Babylonian exile. It paints a 
glowing picture of the blessings God will bestow on Jerusalem and its inhabitants. It likens Jerusalem to a mother who 
lovingly nurses her children. It foreshadows the blessings that will result from the coming of the Kingdom of God with 
Jesus (Gospel Luke 10:1-12,17-20).  
 

While all the synoptic Gospels record a sending out of the Twelve, only Luke records the sending out of seventy-two 
disciples. This second sending out is explained by the size of the harvest, and the fact that time is short, and Jesus can’t 
do it all by himself. It also foreshadows the preaching of the Gospel to the whole world, a favourite theme of Luke.  
 

The mission of the disciples was an extension of Jesus’ own mission. In understanding his instructions to them, we must 
remember that this was only a temporary mission, of short duration and limited to the surrounding Jewish towns and 
villages.  
 

Jesus sent out his disciples as bearers of peace, healing, and the good news of salvation to others. We must first possess 
these gifts before we can share them with others.  
 

Like these disciples we must draw out life and direction from the Lord, and return to him continually in prayer and 
reflection. 

Quote  
 

Today is Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Sunday, a day to celebrate and give thanks for the gifts that our First 
Nations Peoples bring to the Church, and who have an irreplaceable role in shaping the story and identity of the 
Australian Church. 

Parish Safeguarding Message  
As a parish we are committed to safeguarding our children and vulnerable adults. 

 

 

 
 

“My people existed here in Australia  
thousands of years before Abraham.  

In all that time God was with my people.  
He worked through their culture.  

He was saving us despite human weakness.  
He was preparing us for the day when we  

would see the features of Aboriginals  
in the image of his Son.”  

 

Deacon Boniface Perdjert 

Congratulations 
 Congratulations to Fr Eden Langlands on his Ordination to the Priesthood in Canberra on Friday 24th June. Fr Eden is a very 

good friend and former classmate of Fr Sam’s and is a regular visitor to Holy Name Wahroonga. We wish him every blessing! 



Parish Contact Information and Mass Times 

Parish Priest  :                                                                                             Fr Paul Durkin                                                       paul.durkin@bbcatholic.org.au 
 Assistant Priest:                                                                                                                                                                         Fr Sam French                                                                     sam.french@bbcatholic.org.au 
Parish Secretary  :                                                                            Mrs Jackie Thornton                             jackie.thornton@bbcatholic.org.au  
Parish Office:                                                                                                                                                                Holyname@bbcatholic.org.au 
Sacramental Coordinator:                                                              Mrs Sally Oong                                               sally.oong@bbcatholic.org.au 
 
Office Hours  :                                                                                   Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  9.00am—5pm 
Phone  :                                                                                               (02) 9489 3221 
Postal Address :                                                                               P O Box 385 Wahroonga  NSW  2076 
 

Prouille School  :                                                                              5 Water Street  Wahroonga  NSW   2076 
School Principal :                                                                               Ms  Genevieve Smith 
Phone  :                                                                                               (02) 9489 3233/ School Website: www.prouilledbb.catholic.edu.au                      
CCD Coordinator  :                                                                           Mrs Cecilia Kean   
Eucharist Ministry to the Sick Coordinators:                             Mrs Pam Koroknay: Mr Chris Madden. 
                                                                                                           (Housebound)   Mr Paul Sutherland  
Weekend Ministries Co-ordinator :                                              Mr Chris Goldrick   cgoldrick@optusnet.com.au  0450 963 596 
St Vincent de Paul (Wahroonga Conference) :                          Mr Anthony Weaver (President) 0423 842 823,  Mr Ken Laing                                   
                                                                                                          (Treasurer)  , Mrs Candy Cosgriff (Secretary) 

Weekend Masses:   
Saturday  5.00pm (and FIRST Saturday of the month Mass at 
9:15am) 
Sunday     8.00am, 9.30am and  5.30pm  
and 7.30pm at Loreto College  Normanhurst during school terms 
 

Mass on Tuesday to Friday:   9.15am   
8.30am  - 9.00am  Silent Prayer 
9.00am—9.15am  Morning Prayer of the Church 
Rosary after Mass on Tuesday   
Special Intercessions/intentions remembered at Friday Mass. 
 

Friday evening during Lent:   Adoration 6:00pm  
Stations of the Cross 6:30pm  
 

Mass is also celebrated: :    
Our Lady of the Rosary Cathedral, Waitara— Monday 7.00am 
St Leo’s College, Wahroonga  Friday 12.55pm  during school terms 

Baptism: Preparation -  last Sunday of the month. 
Baptisms - 2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 11.00am. 
Bookings essential through the Parish Office.  
 
Marriage: 
By appointment, at least six months in advance. 
 
Sick Calls: 
Any time day or night.  
Please call 0408 350 885 out of office hours 
 

Confessions:  
Saturday 11.30am or by appointment. The list of times in 
surrounding parishes is on our parish website. We 
recommend you call the parish in advance to confirm 
times. 
 

 

Parish Pastoral  and Missionary Council for 2020/2021: Tess Denham-Fabry (Deputy Chair), Ed Scully (Secretary), Chrissie Goldrick, Tom Waugh,  
Giovanna Flores-Clarke,  Ian Edmunds, Samantha Vieira, Sally Oong and Roger Bohlsen, along with Genevieve Smith (Prouille) and Elizabeth  
Webster  (St Lucy’s) and a representative from St Edmunds. 

 

Parish Finance Committee: Marinela Mendes, Tony Monardo, Robyn Elizondo, Tim Quilty, Paul O’Brien 
 

Parish Fundraising Committee:  Noel Kean (Chair), Meredith Baume, Anthony Weaver, Lyn Saul, James Toomey 

The Parish Bank Account Number: The Catholic Development Fund (CDF) with whom the parish banks), has changed some of 
its processes.  This means we have a new account number. In the past, we would provide the details here, however, in late 
2020, the Diocese of Broken Bay advised we were no longer to advertise our bank account details in the parish bulletin or on 

our website. SO WHAT DOES THIS MEAN? If you deposit directly to the parish account (on a regular or ad hoc basis), 
we need to provide you with the new account number.  There is no change to regular credit card contributors. 

Thank you for your financial contribution to the support of our Parish Community and its priests. It is greatly appreciated. 
• The 1st Collection taken up at Mass goes to the Clergy Remuneration  Fund for the financial support of the priests.  
• The 2nd Collection taken up at Mass is for the running and upkeep of the Parish. 
We invite you to help our Parish by joining a Planned Giving scheme. Please contact the parish office for the way you can  
participate in this. Your gift of any size will help our parish continue our good works & outreach.   

 

Alternatively see the “Make A Payment” tab on www.holynamewahroonga.com.au   

IN CASE OF A MEDICAL EMERGENCY:  Our Church is equipped with a defibrillator in the event of a cardiac arrest.  
It is located near the entrance to the church, next to the notice board. It is designed to be used by everyone.  
Please familiarise yourself with the use of this device at AED Plus Step-by-Step Demo - YouTube in case of an  
emergency. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PaxwHxEuiN8

